

READINESS

## UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301-4000



AUG 8 2007

## MEMORANDUM FOR SECRETARIES OF THE MILITARY DEPARTMENTS

SUBJECT: Revised Policy for Active Duty Health Professions/Financial Assistance Program Stipend and Annual Grant Amount

Effective 1 September 2007, the monthly stipend for the F. Edward Hèbert Armed Forces Health Professions Scholarship/Financial Assistance Program (AFHPSP/FAP) participants for the Fiscal Year 07-08 school year will increase from \$1,349 per month to \$1,605 per month. The annual grant for FAP participants will remain at the current \$28,454.

For planning purposes, the stipend and grant amounts for the FY08-09 school year, to become effective on July 1, 2008, will be as follows:

- Stipend: \$1,907 per month - FAP Annual Grant: \$45,000

My point of contact for Department of Defense AFHPSP and FAP policy matters is Mr. Richard Franco, who may be contacted by e-mail at *Richard.franco@tma.osd.mil* or by phone at (703) 681-4321.

David S. C. Chu

Dando, C. Chn

cc:

Under Secretary of Defense (Comptroller)
Assistant Secretary of Defense (Health Affairs)
Assistant Secretary of Defense (Reserve Affairs)
Defense Finance and Accounting Service
Surgeon General, U.S. Army
Surgeon General, U.S. Navy
Surgeon General, U.S. Air Force

G

**HA POLICY: 07-016**